
MUSLIM HOSTAGES IN CAPTIVITY 
 
 
Many Muslims have been arrested just for believing in one God – Allah 
 
“If they have authority over you (the Kuffar), they will stone you, torture you and they will 
try to bring you back to their own deen and at that time you  will never succeed if you 
accept.”  
 
If the kuffar capture you, they will destroy you and torture you. 
 
“Beware! Whenever they are in authority over you, there will be no honour, trust, covenant 
or sanctity”  
 
Dar-ul-Islam is when the Shari’ah is being implemented internally and externally. Today, we have 
no Dar-ul-Islam and therefore the international security is not in the hands of the Muslims, but 
rather in the hands of the disbelievers and Allah says, if they are authority over you they will 
destroy you. 
 
We are in a situation where the kuffar are having the upper hand over the Muslims. 
 
Many people who were commenting on what happened on September the 11

th
 said that those 

who were arrested and taken to Cuba was because they were guilty of being part of the attack on 
the ‘Civilized world’. 
 
The kuffar act as though there were never any attacks against Muslims around the world. There 
was no Sabra and Shatila, no sisters being raped in Palestine etc. 
 
After September the 11

th
 thousands of Muslims were arrested, they felt they had the right 

because a few thousand died on 911. If we were to count how many arrests we would make for 
every thousand of Muslims killed, I wonder how many arrests we would make. 
 
It’s ok for the kuffar to have weapons of mass destructions, guns, tanks etc. 
 
 

Sheikh Omar Abdur Rahman. 
 
His solicitor doesn’t even know what prison he is in. 
 
They removed him from prison to prison because he was planning a martyrdom operation within 
the prison.  
 
He is at least 64 years old and has diabetes, asthma, he is blind and disabled. Yet he is the most 
dangerous person. He has been put in a top security prison. 
 
They beat him up because he recites the Qur’an loudly at Fajr and he terrified the guard outside 
his cell and his voice terrified all the mates in the cells until they embraced Islam. Obviously he is 
a terrorist. 
 
3 prisoners embraced Islam in the prison because of his beautiful recitation. 
 
One of them said they could never get any sleep in prison until he heard Sheikh Omar recite the 
Qur’an. This is considered terrorism. 
 



They really wanted to know which verses he recited every morning, so they asked for a copy of 
the Qur’an. And they found out that he used to recite the whole of the Qur’an! 
 
This reminds us of Sayyidna Usman bin Affan who used to recite the Qur’an daily. 
 
And Abu Bakr Siddique who used to recited the Qur’an every 3 nights. 
 
When was the last time we recited the whole Qur’an…. Have we ever recited the whole Qur’an? 
 
And Allah says in the Qur’an “If we revealed this Qur’an on a  mountain, you have seen it 
completely shaken.”  
 
One guard spoke about why he resigned his position. He said that there used to be a blind man in 
one cell. And whilst I was watching nude films, he would start reciting. And whenever he recites, I 
used to be shaken and terrified and turn the TV off. He couldn’t handle keeping an old man 
behind bars whilst he has the keys and he only had 15 minutes a day to go. 
 
He has no weapon except his Imaan and the book of Allah 
 
 

Camp X-ray 
 
According to a human rights report, there seems to be signs of torture, left for days, chained, 
blinded, blocked mouths and ears and have no right to use the toilet. 
 
They are considered to be the most dangerous men in the world. 
 
Muhammad, 105 years old man was released along with 3 others, one 98, 63, 49. 
 
Donald Rumsfield “only the world’s most dangerous men enter Guantanamo Bay”, Muhammad 
was there for over a year, and when they took him he was very ill. 
 
Most people there are part of no groups, and most arrested not even in Afghanistan, from Europe 
and Middle East. 
 
If these people are the most dangerous people, imagine the youth! How scared are they. 
 
The fact that you are silent shows you are with them in their books and in Islam. Silence is 
consent. The reason why these are seen as the most dangerous is because they are not silent. 
We are not seen dangerous is because we compromise. 
 
Allah says do not have rukoon, to sit and rest between a conflict between Muslims and Kafir. If 
you sit back, it shows you support them. 
 
 

Khalid al Fowwaz 
 
Was arrested before the Tanzanian and Kenyan bombing for a few years now. 
 
In Bellmarsh prison where they only have 1 hour to go out in 24 hours. Whenever someone wants 
to visit, they strip them naked, just encase they sneak in a sniper rifle in his underwear. 
 
 

Abu Qatadah 
 



Abu Qatadah was living 10 min away from Whitehall. They were looking everywhere for him and 
raided over 32 houses in the UK. 
 
He drove the kuffar crazy by sending them audios and videos, similar to the style of Sheikh 
Usama. 
 
According to the Geneva Convention it is prohibited to punish, torture, imprison and bad 
conditions. The US claim they are not prisoners of war, yet claim they are in a war. They say they 
are worse than POW’s, they are gangsters etc. 
 
 
What Islam says 
 
“The believers give out what they love to the poor, orphan and the prisoner. You cannot 
feed the poor less then what you eat.” E.g. you eat kebab and give them peas. 
 
Reported by Mus’ab ibn Umayr that during the battle of badr, the prophet (saw) said:  
“Treat the prisoners good (aseer).” And I was with the Ansar. Whenever they used to eat, they 
used to give what they eat. The prophet (saw) said give them what you eat and drink and speak 
good with them. 
 
Mus’ab ibn Umayr used to ask the prisoner ‘can you please stand up’! 
 
The kuffar humiliate and give no food and clothing etc. Whereas we look after them and give 
them hospitality, therefore someone may incline towards Islam. 
 
Islam forbids torturing and also to remain silent when you know someone is in captivity. 
 
Bukhari, 3946 
“Release the prisoner, feed the hunger, and visit the ill.” 
 
(If a Muslim murders a kafir, he is not killed, only blood money even intentionally. If non-Muslim 
kills Muslim intentionally or intentionally, he is killed, no blood money) 
 
Ibn Abbas said Umar bin khattab said: Any Muslim that is in the captivity of kuffar, bait ul maal will 
be used to release all the Muslim. 
 
Bukhari and Muslim 1641, Reported by ‘Imran bin Husayn: 
There were two tribes who had an alliance together, Banu Thaqeef and Banu ‘Ooqail (both kafir). 
Banu Thaqeef captured two companions of Rasul (saw). The Muslims became very angry and 
took one person and his camel from Banu ‘Ooqail. The captured man said: ‘Where is 
Muhammad, where is Muhammad? Rasul (saw) said: What can I do for you? The man said: Why 
have you captured me and my camel? He (saw) said: I took you not because of your crime, but 
for the crime of your people who have allegiance with Banu Thaqeef who has committed a great 
crime. Because your people have alliance with them, I took you. He then said: Ya Muhammad, 
Ya Muhammad! Before you go, what will be done of me? He said: Your affair is in the hands of 
your people, they can put pressure on Banu Thaqeef to release the Muslims, and if they do then 
I’ll release you. He said: Ya Muhammad, Ya Muhammad! He (saw) said: What can I do for you 
(so softly)? He said: I want to become Muslim. He (saw) said if you say it when you are free, you 
will be the most successful person, then he (saw) left. The man called him again: Ya Muhammad 
Ya Muhammad! I am hungry. Prophet (saw) said to the Sahabah give him what you eat, and what 
you wear. When he was released and exchanged for the Muslims, he later came back and 
embraced Islam. 
 
 
Compared to the west 



 
Islam does not accept someone to embrace Islam under captivity. 
 
With the Taliban, if you were caught listening to Music, you would be imprisoned for 3 months. No 
bars, gates or guards and seclusion. But if you can memorize one chapter of the Qur’an, you will 
be released. But if you run away you will be severely punished. 
 
When you come back out you’ll be hafiz of Qur’an! 
 
When someone comes out in the west, he comes out homosexual and a drug dealer as he had 
them with them. 
 
Omar bin Khattab: ‘To free one Muslim from captivity of the kuffar is dearer to me then the 
wealth of the whole Arabian Peninsula.’ (Gold and oil) 
 
 
Muslim History – Hakam bin-Hisham (196 Hijri) 
 
There was once a family who lived in a caravan in Adalus (Spain). During the Crusades, they 
were raided by the kuffar who killed the mother, father and the two brothers, taking the 18 year 
old daughter as captive. The Crusaders sent her all the way to the king in Granada and told him 
that she was from the Arab Peninsula. The king said: I have tasted all women, but I’ve never 
tasted a Muslim women. The king raped her in his room for days. The girl shouted for help from 
her room: Wa gowtha (Help)! Wa gowtha! Wa gowtha! Aina anta ya hakam (where are you Oh 
Hakam)? Aina anta ya hakam? Aina anta ya hakam?  
 
Hakam bin Hisham was one governor (not a leader) in Andalus. The news spread that there was 
a Muslim sister in captivity under a Roman or Christian king. Nobody knew where the king was 
holding her captive. The news reached Hakam bin Hisham. When he heard the news he said to 
his wife: Oh my wife! By Allah, you are haram for me until this women is released.  
 
He prepared an army and consulted his generals and asked them, how many of the Romans or 
Christians are there in Andalus? They told him that there was allot of them everywhere. He said: 
By Allah, we’ll destroy all the cities one by one!  
 
He destroyed 3 cities in a row: Kill all the men, take the women and take all the booty. When he 
reached the borders of Granada (the fourth and last city), he met a guard at the gates. The guard 
said to Hakam: You are Muslims, what do you want? Hakam said: We are looking for a woman. 
He said: You and all this army behind you, thousands of fighters, for just for one woman? The 
guard asked him: what is her name? He (Hakam) said: I don’t know her name, I just know that 
there was a king who took a Muslim woman.  
 
The head of the guards knew that the king took one Muslim girl. He went to the king and told him 
that there is a Muslim army outside and they have surrounded the whole city and they are very 
determined to come in. They demand that you to release the young girl immediately. The king 
said to him over my dead body! Hakam said to the guard: Say to the king, if he has the girl I will 
give him all the booty I have with me in exchange for the girl and he can save the neck of all his 
own people. Just tell me if she is there with the King! The guard said to him: let me tell you 
something, in fact our king has the girl but he doesn’t want to give her up, so it’s better for you to 
turn your back. Hakam confirmed: the girl is in there? The guard replied: yes.  
 
Al Hakam ordered his army to destroy the city: Burn the city! They fought until they captured the 
king and publicly executed him. He went to the room where the sister was and said to her: oh my 
sister, did I fulfil your request? May Allah be the witness! He asked his army to take her back 
home. The news reached all the Muslims that the woman was released. When he reached home, 
his wife said to him: oh Hakam, you made me haram for you until the women was released, and 



now I have an offer for you. You are still haram for me until you marry her! I will pay all her dowry 
myself.  
 
He then went to her and said: you are under no obligation to accept; your mother, father and all 
your family have been killed, but you have the Muslims all over the world. Do you accept to have 
a Muslim man like me to be your husband? She cried and said: verily it’s better for me to be in 
your captivity then the captivity of the kuffar! 
 
(The governor never turned around and said: boycott the Pampers and the Fanta!! He said Jihad 
fi sabilillah.) 
 

 


